VMB Meeting Minutes 12-09-08

The meeting began at 7:15pm with 34 Members in attendance

1. Welcome and introduction of new members. 

2. Treasurer’s Report – we have about $802.00 in the Pay Pal account, $146.00 in KNBT for a total of $949.00.  We spent $582.63 at Home Depot for materials for the Kiosks, $62.00 at Cantelemi’s, and $39.00 for flags.

3. Review of minutes.

4. Old Business

· IMBA Trail Care Crew – we are hoping for a visit in the Spring to Trex.

· Sals trail markers –  Eric and Doug still working on this.  We do have the supplies needed, Tim D. donated 50# of nails.  The SHE trail will be marked as advanced with a  diamond or something similar to warn people of the advanced nature of the trail.

· Sals Kiosks –  currently being worked on by the Boy Scouts, will be finished and placed in the Spring.

· Trex – right now we have 1 ¾ miles of trails cut, and we have permission for the entire north range.  Tom Gettings did say that we may be able to have permission for trails in the central range next year.  Greg stressed that there is a need for benchcutting the trails that have already been cut in.

· Jacobsburg – the Chain Gang president Eric Baum is working with the current park manager Michael Jones on some of the issues here.  He did clarify that it is acceptable to ride at night, but asked that we stay off the closed trails which include Sober’s Run next to the creek.  These trails are very eroded and cannot be used at the present time.

· Camelback – John Ronca announced that the race series is a go for next year!  The first one will be the first weekend in June, and will be the PA State Championships, the second will be the first weekend in August, a gravity race.  The race schedule will be: a Super D and Dual Slalom on Saturday, and the Downhill race on Sunday.  He asked if VMB would be interested in building a Super D trail; this will be considered for a future project.

· Thanksgiving Day ride – went very well, about 40 riders attended.

5. New Business

· Nockamixon – Kenny & Greg will be meeting with the land manager tomorrow, 12-10-08.

· Christmas Party – Dave mentioned that the clubhouse where he lives (Independence Town Houses, Palmer Twsp.)  is only $50.00 to rent, however this does not include anything.  A motion was made to pursue this option, and two dates were selected in January, the 16th & 23rd.  This event will be potluck

· SECTV Land – Lisa will be contacting them in regards to land areas that we are interested in acquiring for future trails, John E. provided a lot of information that she can present to them.  

· T-Shirts, Hats, Jerseys  -  Doug is working on designs for the jerseys and hats.  Tracy mentioned that she is able to get wholesale prices through her business, and Kenny continues to work with Majestic to see what options they can provide to us.  Jim D. also suggested Moritz Embroidery in Mt. Pocono, Jane is the contact there.

· DCNR Grants – application is due in April, and Scott is looking into our charitable status.  This committee includes Scott, Butch, Eric, and possibly Alex.  A seminar is being held on 2-24-08 from 9am-12 for anyone interested in attending.

1. Elections –  were held, and here are the new officers! Congratulations!

1. Doug Pinkerton – president

2. Tracy Wilson – vice president

3. Lisa Ronca - secretary

4. Greg Horwath - treasurer

· Epic/day trips 

1. Dakota’s annual birthday ride – will be held on 12-14-08, ride begins at 9am, and then a skills/beginner ride will begin at 11am.

2. Clinics at Rays  - to be hosted by Jim Dellavalle on weekends throughout the winter.  There will be a PA gathering the 24th & 25th of January, and Jim mentioned that the Holiday Inn runs a shuttle service to the park and anywhere that is within a 5 mile radius, rooms are $69.00.  There is a link from the Ray’s site for this information.  There will also be a women’s weekend February 21st.

3. January 10/11th – Ray’s trip for juniors

4. January 22nd – 25th – another Ray’s trip.

· Open Discussion

1. Rob donated several items which will be raffled off at the January party.

2. Little Lehigh trails – Josh mentioned that he spoke with the parks manager who stated that there is money set aside for parks next year. Josh will continue to discuss options for trails here with him.

3. CAT clinics – there are clinics being held, and the price is $150.00 for each class.  Several members were interested, however do not want to spend this amount; Tracy volunteered to talk to Frank Pavlick about what options are available for VMB members.

4. Joe T. provided an IMBA update.

